# Kexborough Primary School Newsletter: April 2018

# TO CELEBRATE THE ROYAL WEDDING ....!



On Friday 18<sup>th</sup> May we shall be having a Pizza Extravaganza for lunch!

Children can choose from a selection of different flavoured pizzas served with jacket wedges, garlic dip, salad, coleslaw and baked beans.

Pizzas on offer will include pepperoni, ham & pineapple, spicy beef, spicy chicken, and vegetarian.

THERE WILL BE NO JACKET POTATOES OR GRAB BAGS AVAILABLE ON THIS DAY SO IF YOUR CHILD DOESN'T WANT PIZZA PLEASE ENSURE THEY BRING A PACKED LUNCH FROM HOME.

The dining hall will be decorated with Union Jack bunting and there will be a cardboard crown and small Union Jack flag for every child.

This will also be a non-uniform day so it would be good if children could come to school in red/white/ and/or blue.

The regular Friday menu for that week (fish and chips, pasta & sauce etc) will be served on the day before (Thursday 17<sup>th</sup>) so please bear these changes in mind when ordering lunches.

### Other Dates For Your Diary

14th - 18th May Year 6 SATS

14th - 25th May Year 2 SATS

5<sup>th</sup> – 8<sup>th</sup> June Year 6 Ambleside Residential Visit

18th June 9.30am KS2 Sports Day

18th June 1.30pm FS2/KS1 Sports Day

# **Breakfast Club**

Due to rising costs we have no alternative but to increase the breakfast club payment from £2 to £2.50 per day. This will take effect from September 2018. The cost of Breakfast Club has not increased since it commenced over 10 years ago and we feel still represents excellent value for money.

## **General Data Protection Regulation 2018**

On 25<sup>th</sup> May 2018 the General Data Protection Regulation (GDPR) will replace the Data Protection Act 1998.

The GDPR is similar to the Data Protection Act (DPA) (which schools already comply with), but strengthens many of the DPA's principles. The main changes are:

- Schools must appoint a data protection officer, who will advise on compliance with the GDPR and other relevant data protection law
- Privacy notices must be in clear and plain language and include some extra information – the school's 'legal basis' for processing, the individual's rights in relation to their own data
- Schools will only have a month to comply with subject access requests, and in most cases can't charge
- Where the school needs an individual's consent to process data, this consent must be freely given and specific.
- There are new, special protections for children's data
- Schools will have to demonstrate how they comply with the new law.

In order for us to comply with this new legislation you will be receiving various forms which you will be asked to complete. Whilst I know you have already supplied us with this information, we would be grateful if you would assist us in completing the new forms. We have also created an area on our website which holds all the information you need regarding GDPR, this includes all relevant policies, privacy notice for pupils and blank forms for you to print and complete. You will find this at www.kexborough-primary.co.uk click on MORE > INFORMATION > GDPR-

## **School Reports**

In order for us to comply with the GDPR as detailed above, school reports are not allowed to be sent home with your child. Therefore in future school reports will have to be collected directly from the class teacher. We will advise you of the dates when they are available.